

Weekly Newsletter

20.07.2022









corrage aspiration integrity respect happiness corrage aspiration integrity respect

New Year Reminders and Changes

Mobile Phones:

Only children in Year 6 will be allowed mobile phones on site from September. These must not be used on site and once in school will be stored in the class safe for the day. Should these rules not be followed, the phones will be removed and will need to be collected by an adult.

Smart Watches:

No smart watches are allowed to come on to site. These are a distraction to the children's learning.

School Uniform:

Please ensure that the children are fully equipped with the correct uniform ready for the start of the new term. **No grey trousers or shorts please.**

White polo tops or shirts

Black shorts, skirts or trousers
School logo jumper or cardigan
Black shoes
White, black or grey socks

PE Kits

PE Kits are as follows and must be worn on the days listed below:

Black shorts or joggers House coloured t-shirt Trainers School logo jumper or cardigan

Year 3 – Tuesday

Year 4 - Friday

Year 5 – Monday (Wednesday the first week back)

Year 6 – Monday (Wednesday the first week back)

Forest School

Year 3 will have Forest School on a Tuesday. They will need to bring old clothes and shoes in a bag to change into on this day.

Message from Mrs Faithfull

We have come to the end of another very busy year. Everyone has worked so hard and is definitely ready for a rest and a recharge. On behalf of the staff I would like to wish you and your family a lovely summer.

We look forward to welcoming you all back on Monday 5th September at 8.30am. Have fun, play games and read lots! Mrs Faithfull

Staffing Update

We are sad to be saying goodbye to Mrs Smith who has been our Finance Officer for a number of years. During the pandemic she moved to Oxford and has been carrying on with the job, but has made the difficult decision to leave us and find a position closer to home. She has been instrumental in many of the changes made to the school throughout my time as Headteacher and we shall all miss her. We wish her all the very best with her new job.

Message from our Governors

As we reach the end of another busy and rewarding academic year, the Governors wanted to write to all the of staff, the children and their families at HPJS. 2021-2022 has undoubtedly not been without its challenges, but we have continued to see the ethos of Hart Plain shine through whenever we visit and meet with staff and students.

It has been brilliant to see children benefit from trips, the residential, the forest school, Sports Day, the Year 6 Pantomime and visitors finally being allowed back on site.

As a Governing Board, we are always so proud to hear of the progress the children are making and the wonderful opportunities they are given. A big thank you to all the children for always making us feel so welcome.

We wish the whole HPJS community all the very best for the summer and look forward to working with you again from September.

Upcoming Dates

Inset Days for 2022-23

- Thursday 1st September 2022
- Friday 2nd September 2022
- Friday 16th December 2022
- Friday 10th February 2023
- Monday 17th April 2023

 Friday 9th September

Year 6 swimming – Friday 9th September

Contact with school during the summer break

As with last year's summer holiday, Sarah Atkins, our Family Support Worker, will be available to take phone calls.

She can be contacted on the school mobile number, 07950 764794 each Tuesday between 9:00am and 11:00am when she will be able to help with food bank referrals or any other family issue. Alternatively, you can text a message to this number or email Sarah at s.atkins@hartplain-

jun.hants.sch.uk and when she is available, she will contact you. Please leave her a message together with your name.

Please do not use this service for an urgent safeguarding issue.





Signposting

Please note from time to time we signpost families to local activities and clubs. Whilst we are selective in what we send out, this should not be seen as a recommendation or endorsement. We do not carry out the same checks for signposted activities as we would for those activities hosted with the school and parents should therefore satisfy themselves that they are happy with the organisation and their activity.